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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

A project is underway to provide a new multi-purpose hall at Canterbury Boys High School. The new hall will include 
a stage, indoor sports court, toilets, first-aid room and back of house facilities. 

Disruption to Watkin Street and Hardy Street Traffic – Monday 8 May 2023 

Concrete slabs for the new school building will be poured on Monday 8 May 2023, weather permitting. The concrete 
pour will impact traffic on Watkin Street and Hardy Street. Traffic management will be in place to ensure the 
disruption is minimal.  

During concrete pours, traffic management will be in place to mitigate any disruption caused by concrete trucks 
making deliveries along Watkin Street and the construction site entry on Hardy Street. Traffic management will 
manage pedestrian and vehicular traffic whilst the concrete pours are taking place, which is not expected to impact 
the main school entry or bus stop at Canterbury Boys High School. 

We will make every effort to minimise the disturbance and turning off equipment and vehicles when not in use. If 
works do not go ahead as planned due to inclement weather, this work will be rescheduled for subsequent days in 
the same week. 

Water hydrant works 

The hydrant water supply connection and upgrade works have progressed as scheduled. The reconnection of the 
water main work is underway and works are anticipated to be finished by late May 2023. 

Please be assured no properties will lose water supply during this activity.  

Working hours  

Work will take place during the approved construction hours, 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday, and 8am to 1pm 
Saturdays. No work will occur on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority, and we will continue 
to keep the community updated. Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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